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GS/AIGETOA/2020/87                                                Dated 13.08.2020 
 

To,  
The Sr. General Manager (SR), 
BSNL Corporate Office, 
BSNL Bhawan, Janpath, New Delhi. 
 

Subject: Deferment of JAO Phase-II training to be started from 17/08/2018 to 05/09/2018  for at least one 
week due to 2nd MV to be held on 18/08/2018 and counting to be held on 20/008/2020-Reg. 

 

Reference: NATFM Letter No. NATFM/2-Trg/TC/JAO(DR)/Ph-III/2020-21 Dated 10-08-2020 (copy enclosed) 
   
                    

Respected Sir, 

I want to draw your kind attention on the NATFM letter cited under reference vide which NATFM has 

announced JAO DR Phase-III Training for 3 weeks from 17.08.2020 t0 05.09.2020 for the JAOs working in 9 

Telecom Circles. 

In this regard, it is submitted that voting for 2nd membership verification will be done on 18/08/2020   and 

counting of the same will be done 20/08/2020 as per the scheduled program decided by BSNL CO, New 

Delhi.  It is important to note that casting of vote is fundamental right  for each and every executives 

working in BSNL  and if training continues as per above schedule, DR JAOS will not be able to cast their vote 

on 18/08/2020 and it will be great injustice for them as well as fair  conduction of 2nd MV.  Moreover it is 

also submitted that most of them are already entrusted the work of polling agent on 18/008/2020 and 

counting member on 22/08/2020. The poll schedule has already been announced well in time on 

16.06.2020 and it is not taken care by the NAFTM, while deciding the training program.  

In view of above, you are requested to kindly arrange defer the  JAO Phase-II training at least for one week  

to  ensure that  all JAO DR who has to attend training can vote  and conduction of 2nd MV in  fair and 

transparent  manner.  

       With warm regards,   
 
 

  

                    Sd/-- 
 [MD. WASI AHMAD]  

                     General Secretary 
 
Copy to: 
1. The Director (HR), BSNL Board, New Delhi for kind information please. 
2. The Chief General Manager, NAFTM BSNL, Hyderabad for kind information and N/A Pl. 
 
 
 


